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Welcome Aboard 

 
“We hit the floor running” describes our energy level so far.  We are pleased to announce we have designed a new 

DCW membership flyer that will be easier to hand out to prospective members - see the flyer on the last page.  We 

will be passing these out at Delta’s Blvd BASH on October 19th.  We still need volunteers to help us at the BASH, 

please see article on page 2. 

You may be interested to know, the new flyer and a “refreshed” DCW logo was created by the same graphic artist who 

is responsible for the Delta aircraft visual safety cards.  The next time you fly, take time to really look at the card; 

then you will realize just what a feat it was/is for him to work with Delta Marketing, Engineering, In-Flight Service 

and the FAA to produce these safety cards.  Suzi is sure her seat mate on a recent flight to STL was wondering why 

she spent a good half hour studying the MD-88 card to see what Trevor had created!  The fear of having to open that 

tail cone took her back to “Jet Recurrent” days, but the visual was VERY clear! 

We want to welcome Jacquelyn Coles Payne as our new Parliamentarian! 

We are also searching for a new Secretary!  If you are interested in joining our DCW Board and are interested in 

this position, please contact us ASAP via our information below.   We meet 4 times a year:  January, April, July and 

October (usually the 3rd Wednesday).  Our next board meeting is Wednesday, October 16th at 11am at the Atlanta 

Airport Hilton on Virginia Avenue.  The position requires you to have computer skills to produce our minutes and be 

able to email them to our Board members.  For information about the position, contact retired Secretary Vicki Davis 

… (770) 432.5506.  Please be sure to leave a message if she doesn’t answer. 

Our fundraiser, IT’S TIME TO CELEBRATE, will be on a Saturday in 2020. 

Why you ask?  Hmm … our energy levels were draining fast as we scrambled to find a date in the very busy month of 

March.  Our normal Friday date was already booked at so many hotels.  The Atlanta Airport Marriott was able to 

guarantee Saturday, March 21st … we jumped on it so we could sleep that night!  It’s very CHALLENGING to 

negotiate a space, keep prices down and provide ample room for our auction items.  KUDOS to those before us for 

their efforts!  We ask you to BELIEVE in our fundraising efforts and SUPPORT this big change by putting the date 

on your calendars now! 

Be sure to come shop at our Holiday Bazaar on November 4th.  Then on December 19th, help us welcome our guest 

speaker, Senior Vice-President - In-Flight Service Allison Ausband.  On January 23rd, come put your name in the 

“flower pot” (aka “hat”) for our Camellia Give-a-Way drawing following our guest speaker from the North Georgia 

Camellia Society, John Newsome. 

We sometimes wonder why some of our members seem to “disappear” for a while, so we ventured out and contacted 

those who are in what we call our “inactive group” and encouraged them to renew.  And to our delight, some of them 

did return … WELCOME BACK!!!  While we know not everyone can attend a luncheon/event, we want you to know we 

value your commitment to stay connected to our organization through your membership! 

On a closing note, we are always looking for new, exciting venues/adventures for our members.  If you have any ideas, 

please pass them on to Carolyn Cook (cookflt@aol.com) and Lori Weber Nesz (loriweb@bellsouth.net) our Co-Vice 

Presidents of Programming.   

Bettie Asip 

Co-President 

basip@att.net • (770) 813.9852 

Suzi Modisett 

Co-President 

tsmodi@bellsouth.net • (404) 355.6559 
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*** SAVE THE DATE *** SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19th *** 

 
(with Delta’s Top Talent) 

 Free event takes place at Delta’s General Offices. 

 All employees/retirees of Delta, its subsidiaries and its contractors are welcome. 

 This year’s event starts earlier to allow more to participate. 

Blvd BASH is on its way back this fall.  It will be better than ever, with food, games, Delta’s Top Talent contest* and 

fun for the entire family (*three of the ten contestants are from IFS).  This year’s “Global Street Party” takes place 

October 19th at the G.O. in Atlanta.  Popular actor/comedian Chris Tucker will be back to host. 

Event hours will shift slightly this year, with an earlier start time of 10am (ending 6pm) so afternoon shift workers 

have a chance to join in the fun.   

In addition, this year’s enhancements include a sports bar with TVs to watch various games as well as a headline artist 

to be announced later. 

To register for this event, go to https://www.eventboost.com/eg/blvd-bash-2019/36.  Free tickets are available to 

all Delta employees, retirees and survivors; employees of Delta Vacations, Delta Flight Products, Delta Material 

Services and Endeavor; contractors with Agile1/All Source and Delta Global Services / Argenbright Holdings and 

ATL-based contractors dedicated to Delta. 

 

 
!!Grab your buddy and volunteer together!!  

We need a few members to help staff our DCW table in the “Club” tent at the BASH; there will be 4 shifts / 2 

volunteers per shift.  Your mission is to “talk up” Delta Clipped Wings and distribute membership flyers.  Remaining 

shift times: 2pm - 4pm | 4pm - 6pm 

If you are interested in helping out, please register as soon as possible with your 9-digit PPR Number (use the web 

link above).  Please note, you are required to check a mode of transportation, choose the “Lyft / Taxi” option. 

Once you have registered, contact Suzi Modisett (tsmodi@bellsouth.net), so she can give your name to the Event 

Coordinator so you can receive a free campus parking pass. 

 

Membership Renewal 
VICE PRESIDENT MEMBERSHIP • Suzi Modisett 

tsmodi@bellsouth.net • (404) 355.6559 
 

 

RENEW ONLINE or via U.S. MAIL 
!! PAY BY OCTOBER 31st!!  

 

Even if you can’t attend a luncheon, we still want you as a member so you can stay in 

touch with us and vice versa!  Continue to read all about our happenings through  

THE BRIEFING SHEET and informational emails. 
 

 If you renew online, please DO NOT USE the JOIN ONLINE option on the top nav bar.   

Instead, under QUICK LINKS on the right side of the home page, click on  RENEW MEMBERSHIP. 

 If you are not sure WHEN you need to renew because you THINK you have paid ahead, check your profile online 

BEFORE SENDING IN A CHECK OR RENEWING ONLINE.  Go to www.deltaclippedwings.org, sign in and open 

your profile to find your expiration.  

 Those who received our 60-day reminder on September 1 and have not yet renewed, you will receive a 30-day out 

and a 7-day out automated dues renewal reminder! 

 After October 31st, a “You have been bumped” notice will automatically be sent to those who have not renewed.  

After that date, you will no longer receive email correspondence or the newsletter from us. 

 The membership form at the end of in this issue IS the LAST one we will send out with the newsletter this 

membership year. 

 NOTE: We will continue to take renewals and NEW members applications online throughout the year.  Our online  

mailto:tsmodi@bellsouth.net%20~%20(404)
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directory immediately reflects any changes to your profile! 

 You may also print a membership form from our website throughout the year. 

CARRYOVER DUES: If you joined/renewed after May 1, 2019, your dues have been applied to the 2019-20 

membership year; your dues expiration date was changed accordingly in your profile.  Consequently, you will not 

receive an automated dues renewal reminder for this membership year. 

DIRECTORY PRINTING/DISTRIBUTION: The directory goes to print before Thanksgiving and the number ordered 

is based on the number of renewals received by October 31st.  Directories will be distributed at the December 

luncheon or mailed out the end of December. 

E-NEWSLETTER: HELP us reduce mailing costs by choosing to receive THE BRIEFING SHEET via email.  The emailed 

version is very colorful and can be viewed from a “Newsletter” drop-down box on the website after you log into the 

Member Login section.  We have archived the 2014-15, 2015-16, 2016-17 and 2017-18, 2018-19 and 2019-20 issues for 

you. 

CONTACT CHANGES:  When you have any changes to your contact info, please make those changes yourself in 

your online profile!  IF you have trouble doing that, contact Suzi Modisett (tsmodi@bellsouth.net) or Sue Zino 

(sszino45@gmail.com) with the changes. 
 

 

 
ANNUAL BAZAAR CHAIR • RoyAnne Donnelly • flygirlroy@yahoo.com • (770) 855.5476 

 

Monday 
November 4  

 

10:00 to 3:00 

 

NOTE: The start time for this event is 10:00 as opposed to the usual 10:30 for regular luncheons!! 
 

MENU 

Grilled Chicken with Chef Choice of Sauce 

Chef’s Choice of Vegetable and Starch 

Raspberry Swirl Cheesecake 

*** Vegetarian meals available.  If you register/pay online, please make that notation there.  However, if you choose 

to send in a check, note Vegetarian Meal on the ‘FOR’ line on the front of your check. *** 

Cost: $38 per person (includes taxes and gratuities).  Cash bar available.   

TWO PAYMENT OPTIONS  

1) Pay ONLINE at www.deltaclippedwings.org.  In the November info section, under EVENTS, click on “REGISTER” 

to log in to the registration form.  In addition to registering yourself, you may also register and pay for up to 5 guests 

… don’t forget to make a meal choice for each person!  Submit the form and continue to the payment section.  You will 

receive an email confirmation showing your credit card charge amount and the name(s) for you and your guest(s) ... 

NOTE: We do not accept American Express. 

2) Pay by CHECK.  Make checks payable to DELTA CLIPPED WINGS.  Please DO NOT SEND cash or a bank transfer.  Be 

sure your name, address and phone number are on the check and the name of anyone you may be paying for.  Mail to 

Bettie Asip, 7740 Little Aston Way, Duluth, GA 30097.  Allow 3-4 days for checks to reach Bettie; your check is 

your reservation. 

Questions about your reservation, please contact Bettie at (770) 813.9852 • basip@att.net.  If no answer, 

please leave a message with your name and number, otherwise she will take it as a scam call and block the number. 

Payment deadline: Payment must be received by Friday, October 25th, so the final count can be given to the 

facility.  DCW is responsible for paying for that number of guests whether they attend or not and while we want to 

remain flexible and sensitive to personal circumstances, please understand we are not always able to make refunds 

once the count is finalized.   

mailto:tsmodi@bellsouth.net
mailto:sszino45@gmail.com
mailto:basip@att.net
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Check-In/Arrival: Check-in begins at 10:00, please make every effort to arrive before 11:00 as the final number 

of attendees will be given to the kitchen at that time.   

Advanced Seating: If you would like to sit with friends, “advanced seating sign-up sheets” will be available at the 

check-in table.  This process not only helps friends find where their party is sitting, it also helps other members find 

available seating at a quick glance.  Please be aware, if you put someone’s name on your list and they no-show, it is your 

responsibility to remove their name from your table list.  NOTE: Name cards may be placed on your table; 

however, NO “RESERVED” SIGNS please as members walking through looking for an open seat may think the whole 

table is taken.  

Parking: Complimentary self-parking; valet parking available for a fee.  Members and guests will enter the parking 

lot through the armed gate and take a ticket.  Between the hours of 2pm - 3pm, the EXIT gate arm will be opened to 

allow everyone to leave without paying.  Anyone wishing to leave before 2pm, please see RoyAnne to get a FREE exit 

ticket to use along with your original entry ticket to exit the parking lot.   

Note: Complimentary parking is behind the hotel which allows guests to enter at the lower level where there is an 

elevator and escalator to take you to the main level of the hotel. 

Dress code: Business casual 

 
NOTE: All vendors do not accept the same kind of payment; 

therefore, we recommend you bring a combination of >>>>>  

as well as a tote bag for your purchases.    

Our bazaar is a chance to shop, visit and shop some more.  It’s a great opportunity to purchase holiday gifts and 

hostess treats for the upcoming seasonal events.   

I encourage each of you to let me know of new possible exhibitors to keep us diversified … I have already started a 

list for 2020.   

For those wishing to book a room at the Airport Hilton the Sunday night before our bazaar, it is best to call Central 

reservations (404) 767.9000 ... be sure to tell them you are with Delta and part of the Delta Clipped Wings event on 

November 4th.  The Hilton books many Delta personnel as well as crew and training classes so I think if you approach 

the hotel that way you will get a better rate. 

IMPORTANT: Once you have made your room reservation, please call or email me your name (i.e., the name the 

reservation is in) so I may submit it to my hotel contact so your parking on November 3rd/4th will be comped.  

The deadline for letting me know is Wednesday, October 30th.   

 

                                       DIRECTIONS 
Option 1) Get directions on our website - www.deltaclippedwings.org - by clicking on the red The 

Country Club of the South under the EVENTS section which will take you to Google Maps with the 

Club’s address already filled-in.  Once on that website, simply type in your home address.   

Option 2) If you have GPS in your car or on your cellphone, you can get the directions that way. 
 

     
Save the Date 

Event information may also be found on our website 

www.deltaclippedwings.org 

 

 &     
2019  Monday, November 4 • Hilton Atlanta Airport • Holiday Bazaar 

 Thursday, December 19 • Druid Hills Golf • Holiday Luncheon  

       Guest speaker: Allison Ausband, Senior Vice President In-Flight Service 

2020  Thursday, January 23 • Maggiano’s Little Italy - Cumberland Mall 

       Guest speaker: John Newsome, North Georgia Camellia Society 

 Saturday, March 21 • Atlanta Airport Marriott Annual Fundraiser • IT’S TIME TO CELEBRATE! 

 Tuesday, April 21 • Indian Hills Country Club 

 May • TBA 
 

http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
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Sunshine Corner CHAIR Carol Ellington • caepru@bellsouth.net • (678) 293.5912 

Please continue to send Carol and Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com) any information regarding life events, e.g., passings, 

births, marriages, illnesses, retirements, happy news, etc., so we may share it with our members. 
 

 

       Pillows, Blankets and Magazines           
 

➢ A note from Joyce Hoeppner Walton (09-01-19): Thank you to all the DCW members for your 

thoughtfulness, cards, notes and phone calls while I was in the hospital and since my return home.  

It has meant a lot to me and I appreciate y’all for caring about me.  It may take some time, but 

hopefully I will be able to get out and do things.  Please continue to keep me in your prayers.  Joyce 

Address: 1951 Canyon Wren Way, Green Valley, AZ 85614 • buzzjoyce@cox.net • FA class 10/02/1967 
 

 

 

➢ A note from Joyce McCown Odom (09/15/19): My doctor has me bending my leg while wearing a full 

brace only 30° until my next appointment October 4th.  If all goes well, he will adjust my brace to 

bend 60°.  I began therapy last week to strengthen my thigh muscles, so I walk again without a 

brace.  Sounds like a very slow process, but a necessary one.  

I sincerely appreciate all the calls and emails from so many Delta folks.  You all are the best.  

Joyce. 

Address: 1510 Greystone Ridge, San Antonio, TX 78258 • joyce.odom@sbcglobal.net • FA class 05/01/1961 

 

➢ On 09/07, Carolyn Bivens Coté, was bitten by a copperhead and ended up in the hospital for a 

couple of days.  On the 15th she reported, I am almost back to normal.  My hand is very 

tender/sensitive, and both my hand and arm still have a little swelling.  I’m getting back 

to my normal activities this week.  Everyone has been so kind and concerned, thank you.  I 

must admit being a little shell shock or make that “snake shock.” 

Address: Windy Cove Ct., Hilton Head Island, SC 29926 | jccoty@aol.com | FA class 07/31/1961 

 

           
Flying High 

           
 

 

       

➢ Sara Buford Haslup and her husband, Steve, are over the 

moon in welcoming their fifth grandchild, Rosalie Jane, on 

August 24th who weighed in at 8lbs. 12 oz.   

>>>> Rosalie with her dad, Atlanta-based Delta pilot 

Scott Haslup; her mom,  Jennifer; 2-year old brother,  

Connor and 5-year old sister, Audrey  

<<<< Rosalie, wrapped in some past FA  

scarves, with Sara and Scott  

 
 

Address: 605 Timberwood Ct., Seneca, SC 29672 | sara.haslup@gmail.com | FA class 07/06/1970 
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           Under Our Wings            

 

  

DCW LIAISON to ATLANTA HUMANE SOCIETY 

Marti Wilson • monmuc1@att.net • (770) 565.0402 

https://atlantahumane.org/pets-for-patriots 
 

     
 

 

 
 

 Atlanta Humane Society 
Main Phone #  

(404) 875.5331 

 Duluth Campus 
2148 Duluth Highway 

Duluth, GA 30097 

 Howell Mill Campus 
981 Howell Mill Road NW 

Atlanta, GA 30318 

 Mansell Campus 
1565 Mansell Road 

Alpharetta, GA 30009 
 

Source: Christina Hill • AHS Director of Marketing and Communications 

RIVER 

 

The Atlanta Humane Society is proud to be able to continue our PETS FOR PATRIOTS 

program to support animals in need and veterans who are seeking a new family 

member.  This program matches overlooked pets at AHS with veterans of the 

United States military with no cost to adopt, a gift certificate for pet supplies, and 

reduced veterinary fees through our AHS Veterinary Center. 

This program has helped find homes for animals like River and Noelle.  River was a 

very sweet older dog with so much spunk and great energy in his heart.  He had been 

at our shelter for almost a month getting overlooked because of his age and one of 

the volunteers had been eyeing him for an addition to her family. He finally found 

his forever home this week with her and her veteran dad. 

 
 

MAEZ  

(aka NOELLE) 

 

Noelle, who was renamed Maez, was adopted after being in our care 

for quite some time as well.  We recently received this update from 

her family: Maez is doing great. She’s a 44-pound bundle of love.  

She loves the kids and going for walks.  She hasn’t met a dog she 

didn’t like at the dog park either!  She can be a bit of a bed hog at 

night, but we’re working on that!  Thank you for the wonderful 

veterans’ program you offer that allowed us to bring her home. 
 

 

 

Kindness makes you the  

most beautiful person  

in the world, no matter 

 what you look like. 

Author Unknown 
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www.curechildhoodcancer.org 

     

DCW LIAISONS to CURE CHILDHOOD CANCER  

Kathy Larkin • kslarkin@att.net • (770) 333.8688  

Kathryn Wilson • kew49@comcast.net • (404) 502.3304 
 

 

In September, DCW presented two mothers with a gift to attend the 15th Annual “A 

TRIBUTE TO OUR QUIET HEROES”* luncheon on September 28th.  This is a day for the 

mothers to take a break from their very long days of worry and being at the hospital.  

It also gives them time to enjoy lunch and additional perks with other mothers.    

As you know, we serve five lunches and a “Tea at Two” at both Egleston Hospital and Scottish Rite Hospital each year.  

Before 2019 ends, we have one more lunch on October 29th at both hospitals; then a tea in December. 

The way DCW members play into this is effort is by buying the items we sell at our annual Bazaar on November 4th as 

this is the way we raise all the money for the coming year’s lunches/teas.  We have high hopes of meeting our goal in 

sales and/or donations to serve five lunches/one tea at each hospital in 2020.  Here’s a little teaser to pique your 

interest … some of the items we have for sale are wine glasses, holiday-themed velvet pillow covers (6”x9.5”) and 

lacquered holiday trays and much more. 

To help you understand the impact these lunches have on the families, CURE sent us the following note which includes 

part of a thank you note from a mother of one of these children …  

Through the generosity of DCW, CURE was able to serve Open Arms meals to families at Egleston and Scottish 

Rite.  We often do not realize the impact of our work until we receive a note like this from a mother... 

“Thank you so much for the meals you provide.  We were in treatment for the entire week and my husband was 

traveling on business.  He usually brings us dinner because the cafeteria gets expensive and I won’t leave Lydia 

alone.  If it weren’t for CURE, there would have been days when I wouldn’t have eaten.” 

This is just one of the many thank you notes we receive; as you can see, our bazaar earnings go to a very good cause 

… small things do matter!  You may be surprised to know; some days this is the only meal the parent(s) eat without 

leaving the hospital floor their child is on. 

Once again, THANK YOU FOR YOUR MANY YEARS OF SUPPORT!!! 

Kathy and Kathryn 

* A TRIBUTE TO OUR QUIET HEROES is truly a one-of-a-kind event.  Nearly 600 people will gather on the 28th to pay 

tribute to the strength and courage of mothers of children with cancer.  It is a day to honor these women whose love 

and tireless dedication guide their families through an unimaginable journey.  Importantly, the day will also raise much 

needed funds for life-saving pediatric cancer research. 

Since the first event in 2005, QUIET HEROES has drawn sellout crowds year after year and has raised nearly $5 million 

for pediatric cancer research.  More than 2,000 mothers of children with cancer have been honored for their 

courage, strength and determination. 

Do things for people not because of who they are or what they do in return, but because of who you are. 

Harold S. Kushner | American Rabbi 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

     

DCW LIAISON to BCRF • Alice Ramsey  

alice001@bellsouth.net •(770) 883-0056 

www.bcrf.org 
 

BREAST CANCER 
AWARENESS MONTH 

 

BCRF is a nonprofit organization committed to achieving prevention and a cure for breast cancer.   

BCRF provides critical funding for cancer research worldwide to fuel advances in tumor biology, genetics, 

prevention, treatment, metastasis and survivorship.  Since its founding in 1993 by Evelyn H. Lauder,  

BCRF has raised more than half a billion dollars for lifesaving research. 

I cannot thank DCW enough for its donation of $13,353.08 to BCRF from the proceeds raised at the March 1019 

fundraiser!!  This gift helps in the journey to eliminate breast cancer through research.  

Again, thank you.!  Alice 

 www.bcrf.org 

https://www.bcrf.org/?utm_source=Master+Subscription+List&utm_campaign=347824234a-20190912-fundraiser-plan-often-rarely&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_da51bab24a-347824234a-53353717
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Source: Catherine Simmons • Delta News Hub 

As of May 16, 2019, Delta Air Lines’ people, customers and their friends and families have raised a total $16.7 million 

since 2005.  And as of October 2018, the collective contributions have funded the vital work of 58 different 

research projects in the pursuit of eradicating breast cancer. 
 

 

Delta Clipped Wings in the News 
 

 

For those of you who do not receive “general” emails from us or 

who may not have seen the email sent on August 31st, I thought 

you would enjoy the following.   

There was an article in the September edition of ATLANTA 

SENIOR LIFE titled, FLYING TOGETHER IN RETIREMENT: DELTA 

CLIPPED WINGS.  Our Co-President, Bettie Asip, sat down with 

the author in August for an interview.  To read the article, go 

to… 

https://atlantaseniorlife.com/flying-together-in-retirement-

delta-clipped-wings/ 

<<< Cover of the September issue 

DCW member Pep Green ... one of our 7 founders >>> 

 

 
 

 

DCW member Betty McCann, who started with Delta in 1953, 

shared a photo of her first uniform.  She said the blouse was 

called a “blouse-slip” as the shirttail went all the way to the 

hemline of the uniform skirt. 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

Delta Certified as Great Place to Work for the Fourth Year in a Row 

Source: Deltanet 8/29/2019 • By Reid Davis, Delta HR Communications 

90% of Delta people want to work at the company for a long time, according to a survey. 

Delta was certified once again as a great workplace by the independent analysts at GREAT PLACE TO 

WORK.  We earned this credential for a fourth straight year based on extensive ratings provided 

                           by Delta people in anonymous surveys. 

Certification is a significant achievement.  Using validated employee feedback gathered with Great Place to Work’s 

rigorous, data-driven methodology.  Certification confirms seven out of ten employees have a consistently positive 

experience at Delta. 
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“We congratulate Delta on their Certification,” said Sarah Lewis-Kulin, Vice President of Best Workplace List 

Research at GREAT PLACE TO WORK.  “Organizations that earn their employees’ trust create great workplace cultures 

that deliver outstanding business results.” 

The survey, sent to a random selection of our more than 80,000 people worldwide, was anchored by 87 percent of 

respondents saying Delta overall is a great place to work.  The analysis also shows 92% of employees are proud to tell 

others they work for Delta and 90% say they want to work at the company for a long time. 

This, the most recent honor Delta has earned from GREAT PLACE TO WORK, joins a crowded shelf of prior honors from 

the company.  Delta’s recent awards include BEST WORKPLACES FOR DIVERSITY (#26), BEST WORKPLACES FOR MILLENNIALS 

(#61), BEST WORKPLACES FOR WOMEN (#69), and one of the 100 BEST COMPANIES TO WORK FOR (#97) by GREAT PLACE TO 

WORK and FORTUNE. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Delta Team Honored with 8th Consecutive Beat Readers’ Choice Award 

Source: Deltanet • Delta Corporate Communications 

For the eighth consecutive year, Delta has been named the MOST ADMIRED AIRLINE and OVERALL 

MOST ADMIRED SUPPLIER in THE BEAT READERS’ CHOICE AWARDS.   

Delta’s S.V.P. - Global Sales, Bob Somers, and V.P. - Sales Operations and Development, Kristen Shovlin, received the 

awards for Delta at the 12th annual THE BEAT LIVE conference in New York on September 19th. . 

“On behalf of our entire team, I want to thank the readers of THE BEAT for again recognizing Delta,” Bob said.  “We 

are passionate about providing you the exceptional reliability, products and service you deserve, and we’ll never stop 

working to earn your trust and your business.  I also want to thank Delta’s 80,000 employees for setting Delta apart 

from the competition, each and every day.” 

This award is based on a reader poll that asks participants to choose the brand they “most admire for its policies, 

management style and service for business clients” in six supplier categories (Airline, Hotel, Car Rental, Travel 

Management Company, Travel Technology, Payment System) in addition to an overall Supplier of the Year. 

THE BEAT has over 10,000 subscribers consisting of senior-level travel executives from travel management companies, 

airlines, hotels, technology companies, expense and payment companies as well as corporate travel buyers, consultants 

and industry analysts. 

 

 
Pause for a Moment 

CO-CHAIR ~ Evelyn Curtis 

608086@gmail.com 
 

Welcome back!  It’s time to gather with good friends and enjoy fine cuisine and beverages we didn’t have to serve to 

someone else first.         When you attend a Clipped Wings luncheon, it’s like walking into the flight attendant lounge 

and seeing friends you haven’t seen for a while, but this time, you don’t have to go to work after visiting with them.   

I always tell people I used to go to work to hang-out with my friends.  Every trip gave me the opportunity to catch up 

on our lives and possibly meet new friends.  We all grew up together and became lifelong buddies.  How many people 

can say that about their jobs?  If you said, “not many”, you are absolutely right.   

At CQ, better known to many of us as Jet Recurrent, Delta gave us a catchphrase to help remember how not to blow a 

slide … it was the infamous “STOP, THINK and LOCATE.”  I find myself using this in my everyday activities.  I stop 

whatever I’m doing to remember those I love and appreciate, I think of them often; then I locate them with a call, 

note, email, etc.   

It is nice to know there are things we learned in Flight Attendant training that will make our lives better even after we 

retire.  Always remember a friend loves always, so STOP, THINK, LOCATE  your friends and loved ones … Life is 

too short not to!!   

Until we meet again, 

Evelyn 
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Membership 
VICE PRESIDENT • MEMBERSHIP & WEBMASTER 

Suzi Modisett • tsmodi@bellsouth.net • (404) 355.6559 
 

CONTACT CHANGES: We prefer you to make any changes to your online profile yourself.  However, if you have 

TROUBLE doing that, contact Suzi Modisett (tsmodi@bellsouth.net) or Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com). 

PLEASE remember to protect the security of our members’ contact information listed in the newsletter. 

Use your good judgment when forwarding a newsletter to anyone other than your FA friends. 
 

   
Welcome New Members 

   
 

[R] Peaches Harwell Brookshire | BD 01/17, FA class 09/02/1969 

108 South Harbour Oaks Dr., St. Simons Island, GA 31522 | C (404) 625.9138, peachesbrookshire@gmail.com 

[R] Sheryl Gaither DeHart (Dee) | BD 08/24, FA class 07/31/1972 

195 Grace Cir., Acworth, GA 30102 | C (404) 317.3368, sheryl.dehart@gmail.com 

[A] Beth Hendricks (Jim) | BD 04/14, FA class 09/28/1970 

215 Millbrook Trace, Marietta, GA 30068 | H (770) 972.4479, ehendri109@hotmail.com 

[R] Jane Iverson Howland | BD 01/25, FA class 09/02/1969 

700 Hunterhill Ct., Roswell, GA 30075 | C (678) 596.9493, jhowland125@yahoo.com 

[R] Ellen Lucy | BD 07/08, FA class 09/03/1968 

220 Minix Rd., Sharpsburg, GA 30277 | C (404) 772.2011, froglady@numail.org 

[R] Louise Clouse Magill (Bob) | BD 05/13, FA class 10/15/1980 

4161 Valley Creek Dr. SE, Atlanta, GA 30339-4640 | C (404) 317-1601, rwmagill@charter.net 

[R] Joan Policastro (Tor Smitt-Ingebretsen) | BD 01/13, FA class 11/01/1968 

5071 Peachtree Dunwoody Rd., Atlanta, GA 30342 | H (404) 255.7188, C (404) 432.4315, jotor@bellsouth.net 

[R] Karen Kenzik Reeves (John) | BD 11/05, FA class 11/24/1969 

1303 Oak Forest Dr., Ormond Beach, FL 32174 | H (386) 673.9488, C (386) 299.4250, jreeves37@cfl.rr.com 

[R] Dana Rocheford | BD 03/16, FA class 03/15/1988 

1699 North Farm Rd., Long Lake, MN 55356 | C (818) 694.5221, rocko777@aol.com 

[R] Sharon Hightower Smith (Tut) | BD 03/24, FA class 09/01/1980 

58 Canton St. #305, Alpharetta, GA 30009 | C (404) 247.8405, sharonhightowersmith@gmail.com 

[R] Paula Bates Wilkin | BD 06/04, FA class 09/17/1973 

3110 Gadsden St., Alpharetta, GA 30022 | C (561) 212.5399, pbwilkin@gmail.com 
 

mailto:sheryl.dehart@gmail.com
mailto:ehendri109@hotmail.com
mailto:rwmagill@charter.net
mailto:jotor@bellsouth.net
mailto:jreeves37@cfl.rr.com
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www.deltaclippedwings.org 

2019 MEMBERSHIP YEAR  

(September 2019 through August 2020) 

Delta Clipped Wings, Inc. (DCW) is a 501(c)(3) organization based in Atlanta, GA.  Founded in 
1957 by John Sutton, Superintendent of Passenger Service, and former stewardess, Jan 
Fairchild Jones, DCW has been charity-based since its inception. 

We are an amazing group of former and active Delta flight attendants who share a common 
bond through our memories and experiences while working in the In-Flight Service department.  
This commonality provides a rich environment of friendship as we once again “work together” 
during our fundraising events in support of our charities: CURE Childhood Cancer; Atlanta 
Humane Society’s Pets for Patriots and The Breast Cancer Research Foundation.  

Activities are scheduled from September through May with a three-month summer break June 
- August.  Members receive a monthly newsletter, THE BRIEFING SHEET, and a printed 
membership directory unless they “opt out” and prefer to use our online directory. 

Membership dues support our annual operating expenses while our fundraising 
proceeds are distributed wholly between our charities. 

Dues paid after May 1st will be applied to the following membership year. 

To ensure your listing in our directory,  
please submit your information and dues by OCTOBER 31st. 

- - -- ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Print clearly) ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ cut ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Mail the bottom portion) ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ cut ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ ‐ (Print clearly) ‐ ‐ ‐ - - - - -  

Dues:  $25.00 DCW MEMBERSHIP FORM Check #/Date:  ___________ 

NAME:  ____________________________________________________________           ( _____ /______) 
 (First or nickname)                                        (Maiden)                                         (Last)                                                         (Birthday - mm/dd ) 

ADDRESS:  _______________________________________________       FLYING STATUS:  ____________ 
              (A = active, R = retired) 

CITY:  ___________________________________   STATE:   _________  ZIP:  ___________   

SPOUSE:  ________________________________    FA CLASS:  __________________________________ 
                                                                (mm/dd/yyyy)                  

HOME PHONE:  _______________________    CELL PHONE:  _______________________________ 

EMAIL:  ____________________________________________     

(The above personal data will be published in the DCW directory if received by October 31st) 

WOULD YOU LIKE: 

To receive your newsletter via EMAIL?    YES ______    NO ______ 

To receive time sensitive DCW and general Delta informational news via EMAIL?    YES ______  NO ______ 

To “opt out” of receiving a hard copy of the DCW Directory and simply use our online directory?  YES___ NO___ 
 
 

Make check payable to / mail to: Delta Clipped Wings, Inc., PO Box 19773, Atlanta, GA 30325-9773 

TO JOIN / RENEW ONLINE, visit our website at www.deltaclippedwings.org 
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